[image: image1.jpg]Llywodraeth Cymru
Welsh Government






WRITTEN STATEMENT 

BY

THE WELSH GOVERNMENT


	TITLE 
	The Welsh Government State of the Estate Report 2016 -17

	DATE 
	15 November  2017

	BY 
	Mark Drakeford AM, Cabinet Secretary for Finance 


The Welsh Government’s ninth annual State of the Estate report, which sets out the efficiency and environmental performance of the administrative estate in 2016-17, is published today.
Public services in Wales, including the Welsh Government, are operating against the backdrop of one of the longest periods of sustained austerity in living memory. The fiscal challenges we face mean we must continue to seek new ways of making efficiencies and maximising the effectiveness of our administrative estate, in line with the priorities set out in our programme for government Taking Wales Forward, and the national strategy Prosperity for All. 
This year has been one of consolidation and while we have faced some cost increases – including increased rental costs, rates and the hard and soft facilities management costs – the Welsh Government estate continues to perform well and remains on track to meet the longer-term objectives set out in the Location Strategy. 
The environmental performance of the estate continues to improve. Utilities costs have reduced by 10.7% from 2015-16 and carbon emissions have fallen by 9.8%. We have now exceeded our 2020 targets for both carbon reduction and recycled waste, at 51% and 81.5% respectively.

Reducing our impact on the environmental impact remains a key priority and we will continue to embed sustainable practices across our estate activities by:

· Improving energy efficiency in new build and refurbishment projects;

· Adopting of sustainable technologies such as biomass and photovoltaic panels, where appropriate; and

· The use of intelligent business energy management systems.
These cost saving measures will be supported by projects, which protect and enhance biodiversity.  

The rationalisation programme will produce significant savings in 2018-19 as some of the least efficient parts of the Welsh Government estate are closed. We remain on target to deliver savings of approximately £3.46m by March 2020, together with continuing annual running cost savings of £2.52m.

The Welsh Government estate average cost per full time employee was £3,380 at 31 March 2017, which is less than the available comparable figures for the UK Government, Scottish Government and the private sector.
Maintaining a dispersed estate creates particular challenges, both in terms of cost and meeting our wellbeing objectives. The on-going programme of premises refurbishment and an extension of flexible working policies supports business needs and a healthy, sustainable working environment. Opportunities for co-location within our estate are continuing to be explored to promote collaborative working and improve efficiency across the wider public sector. 
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